
The Parish Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead 

Monday 21 October 2013, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs Mr P Murphy (Chairman) Mrs A Thomas, Mr R C Terry,

                            R Holroyd, A Jones, L Davidsen Miss J Jacobs
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC, Katie Brennan Engagement

                            Manager SCC superfast broadband and 5 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: - Mr B Morgan, and Cllr J Else WBC.



A presentation was given by Katie Brennan, Engagement Manager for SCC dealing

with the introduction of Superfast Broadband in Surrey. She gave a general update on
progress on the roll out of the £20m programme.
A number of infrastructure problems have been encountered due to poor maintenance
over the years, so it is hoped that the infrastructure will be completed by next year.
Currently the progress is good and it is hoped that the programme will be maintained 
1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 16 September 2013 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2554
Thursley NNR Advisory Group Meeting – The Parish Council have written to Mr Giles to press for more effective fire breaks in line with fire service advice. Mr Giles has responded that he would review the situation and advise again in due course. Ongoing, as yet no further information has been provided.
2614
SCC Highways Service Localism Initiative – The proposal has now been agreed with SCC and Thursley Parish Council will co-ordinate the proposed works in due course. It was agreed that instead of the improvement of  the footpath surface over Bonfire Hill the priority  in Elstead should be the clearance of the footpaths and pavement around the green. It was suggested that the handyman  Mr Knight be recommended as the lengthsman as a way to move the process forward. His details have been passed to Mrs Felton, Thursley PC Clerk. 
2622
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground Play Area – The new boulders for the play area have now been installed.
2624
MOD meeting to be held on 22 October 2013 Mr Murphy would attend. It was 
noted that filming was again happening on the Common and that the film crew 
had asked members of the public to avoid using certain bridleways while 
filming was in progress.
2633
The overhanging branches on Milford Road adjacent to Elstead Lodge have 
been cut back. However, the branches are high up and against power cables, so

these need cutting back. SCC have been approached and asked to take the

necessary action.
2639
Local Committee (Waverley) – Mr Murphy attended the recent meeting and 
advised that the Springfield parking issue was raised and the committee agreed 
to recommend the funding of a feasibility study of the proposed layby at a cost 
of £6,000. A further report will be issued when this is complete. Other 
areas are to be considered in due course. Hopefully at the next meeting in 
December, SCC will be in a position to  assess all parking requests for the 
Elstead area. Outstanding.

2643
Highway maintenance areas - It had been previously noted that the following 
areas needed attention (in order of priority):
 

· B3001 below Charles Hill (near the Seale Road turn-off). Works completed.
· B3001 opposite the green (outside River House). Works completed
· Milford Road adjacent to Antique shop has been cleared, a pipe duct was broken hence the problem, this has now been repaired.
· Red House Lane is still an issue. To be completed
· Fulbrook Road at the junction Farnham Road still needs clearing

Cllr Harmer advised that the items raised would be reviewed and consideration given to those areas.
2649
Football floodlights at Burford Lodge need realigning, which has been pointed 
out to the Football management who have agreed to review it. Outstanding.
2658
BT Infrastructure Service Box for Broadband – The matter of the location of 
the BT box whilst raised, the Parish Council has no power to change it. 
However, it would still try and get action taken. Cllr Harmer explained that the 
location of the
box is limited by needing electricity. Outstanding.
2670
It was reported that the Elstead Double Bridges were still not repaired and 
should be reviewed by SCC.
2674
Maintenance Review – SCC Mr Murphy and Mr Jones met Mr Fowler and  
undertook a village inspection. Various issues were raised which will be 
attended to. The overhanging tree at the old bus shelter at Springfield still 
needed attention. Mr Fowler agreed to try and undertake the works.
2676
Waverley Joint Action Group (Jag) Springfield - Mr Murphy attended the 
meeting with regard to the parking problems and other associated issues within 
Springfield. The Police are aware of the parking problems and the apparent 
abandoned vehicles. It was noted that WBC are taking action on anti social

behaviour  issues.
2681
WBC planning forum meeting was set for 24th September 2013. Mr Jones 
attended the meeting and issued the current papers; these would be sent to all 
members for information.
2683    Concerns were again expressed at the current condition of the roads.


Cllr Harmer advised that improvements to maintenance would be made in due 
course with a review by SCC in October/November. 
3.0
THE CLOCKHOUSE MILFORD
2684
The Parish Council has been asked for a grant to help towards funding. This was agreed at £500.00. All members agreed.
4.0 
CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU
2685
The Parish Council has been asked for a grant to help towards funding. This was agreed at £500.00. All members agreed.
2686
Mr Jones would attend the AGM to be held on the 14 November 2013.
5.0
THE CROFT PLAY AREA
2687
Further to the agreement in principle of the Parish Council to take over the 
play area from the Residents Association, Bewley Homes has agreed 
ownership of the play area will be transferred to the 
Parish Council, together 
with the maintenance responsibilities. Bewley Homes has prepared the 
necessary transfer to allow the Parish Council to take over the site and 
adjoining land. The Clerk approached the Council’s 
Solicitors who have 
agreed the way forward and the transfer document would be signed after the 
meeting.
6.0
LAND OFF WESTHILL & HILL CREST
2688
The Parish Council has been asked to meet the planning consultant involved in this potential development. It was agreed to seek a meeting in early December following the Parish Council meeting. The week suggested was the week commencing 9th December. The meeting will be advertised and open to the public. It was envisaged that a large number of residents would be attending; the venue would need to be considered in due course.
7.0
PBW 68 & 69

2689
Mr Murphy reported that James Browne, SCC Countryside Access Officer, has obtained a quotation for the reinstatement of both bridleways based on the specification as issued for the works. He has confirmed that SCC can in 2013/4 fund half the cost of the works on BW68 provided the Parish Council can fund the rest. As previously agreed, the Chairman had notified Mr Browne that the Council could provide the necessary fund. The works will accordingly start very shortly. It was however agreed that this would not set a precedent for Parish Council funding for similar works in the future.
8.0
FEDERAL MOGUL SITE THE FUTURE
2690
Following a general discussion of the possibilities for the development of the 
old Federal Mogul site development, it was suggested that the Parish 
Council should seek a meeting with Waverley planners to discuss the various 
options. Members agreed that a meeting should be sought with the planners to 
review the various options that should be considered, Mr Murphy, Mrs 
Thomas, Mr Terry and Mr Davidsen would attend. Mr Murphy agreed to 
contact WBC to set up a meeting.


Mr Davidsen declared an interest in this item.

9.0 
CONCLUSION OF 2012/2013 AUDIT
2691
The Clerk reported that the 2012/13 audit has now been completed and signed off by the external auditors. One item was raised regarding the Trust position and the declaration noted. This was amended.
10.0
VACANCY FOR CO-OPTED CLLR
2692
The Clerk gave an update and procedure for appointing a co-opted Councillor. WBC has confirmed that the statutory requirements have been completed. The Parish Council can now seek nominations for review and appointment of a co-opted parishioner and the post will be advertised as required. The appointment post will be considered at the December meeting.
11.0
ENGLISH RURAL HOUSING – ALLOCATION OF LOCAL NEEDS
2693
The Clerk gave an update on the revised nomination procedure for newly vacant affordable homes, which now enables the Parish Council as well as WBC to put forward nominations to the Housing Trust. The Parish Council will now contact relevant parishioners in regard to this.

12.0 
SCC CYCLING STRATEGY
2694
The Parish Council has been asked to review the above strategy and respond to the consultation by 1 November 2013. It was agreed that Mrs Thomas would respond to the points as raised on behalf of the Parish Council, in consultation with the Chairman. Cllr Harmer also asked to be sent a copy of the response. Mrs Thomas was also going to attend a “ask a question” on a BBC programme regarding cycling. The question proposed was agreed by the Parish Council.

13.0
DOG NOTICES
2695
Following a request from a parishioner that the current dog notices should be reviewed and changed, Mr Murphy agreed to seek alternative designs and costs. It was noted that the current signs should reflect the existing wording in principle, but should be much more concise and comprehensible.
14.0
BEER FESTIVAL HELD AT THURSLEY ROAD PAVILION
2696
Further to the recent beer festival held at the pavilion a complaint about noise had been received from a local resident. After a general review the Parish Council agreed that a similar event should be permitted in 2014, but subject to the same conditions regarding timings and consultations with neighbours. It was also agreed that such events should not be permitted to take place more frequently than annually.

Mr Murphy declared an interest in this item.
15.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2697
The reports received were noted.
2698
SCC will have in place on the 11 November 2013 a traffic management permit scheme, which enables street and highway works to be controlled in more detail. This is for maintenance works, not urgent works. The scheme can be reviewed on www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2013/2389/contents/made 
2699
Surrey County Council has compiled an up to date inventory of community 
transport schemes that provide services for Surrey’s less mobile residents. In 
particular, the inventory includes all thirteen Dial a Ride services and over 
eighty Voluntary Car Schemes that operate in the county. Much of the 
detailed information about these schemes has now been published on the 
(www.Surreyi.gov.uk) to make it more widely accessible. In addition to the
service information about each scheme (area of benefit, eligibility, operating 
times, fees, contacts, etc.). Surreyi displays coverage maps showing where 
each scheme operates.
16.0     CORRESPONDENCE 

-
-

17.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2700 
Accounts for payment:
           The following accounts for October are presented for payment                    £

*
C P Newman
- Salary October (net), meetings, copies,                         342.15

            mileage, burial  

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                   156.00                                               
*
ICO – Data protection registration                                                            35.00
*
Grasstex Ltd – Grounds maintenance from June- September             5,094.36 
*
Kompan – Supply of Ecosmart matting                                               1,573.02
*
Playdale Ltd – Supply and installation of boulders Burford
            recreation ground                                                                                   3,349.20

* 
Signway Supplies – Sign for Burford Recreation Ground                       82.74
*
Maxwell & Co Ltd – Preparation of salaries                                            72.00
*
Mr R Knight – General maintenance, laying mats, painting train          707.61

*
Mr J Berry – Assistance in laying mats, train preparation                     135.00  

*
BDO LLP – Audit fee 2013                                                                    396.00

*
Mr R Stacey – Burial attendance                                                              30.00         
18.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

- 
-
19.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2701
It was asked that the handyman should collect up the chestnut leaves from 
Thursley Road recreation ground. This was agreed.

2702
It was pointed out that following a recent gravestone installation the adjoining 
graves had been walked on and whilst no damage had been done to existing 
gravestones, this was not acceptable. The Clerk would write a letter to the firm 
concerned.
                Meeting closed 21.10pm
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